[image: image1.emf]







Early Help and Schools Service

Sue Eastwood
Head of Schools
Number One Riverside, Smith Street,

Rochdale OL16 1XU

Phone:
01706 925152

www.rochdale.gov.uk
13th June 2015                                                                    
To: Parents, Pupils, Staff and Governors of Redwood Secondary School, Headteachers and Governing Bodies of all Rochdale Borough Schools, Secretaries of Recognised Trades Unions, Neighbouring Local Authorities, Diocesan Authorities, the Methodist Church, MPs for Rochdale Borough, Rochdale Borough Councillors, Hopwood Hall College, Rochdale Sixth Form College, Pennine Acute Care and Heywood, Middleton and Rochdale Clinical Commissioning Group.
Dear Sir/Madam,
PROPOSED ALTERATION FOR EXTRA PLACES AT REDWOOD SCHOOL IN ROCHDALE AND AN ADDITIONAL SITE FOR THE SCHOOL AT MIDDLETON.
The reason for this letter is to tell you that the Local Authority has published statutory proposals to provide additional school places at Redwood School. The Local Authority proposals are to increase the number of places from 225 to 287, including an additional site at Kenyon Lane, Middleton.
What is being proposed?

The proposed alterations for Redwood Special School are to enlarge the school:

(i)   to admit a further 32 children to the Redwood site at Hudson’s Walk with effect from 

      September 2016 the current capacity of the school on this site is 225 places and the proposed 

      capacity on this site would be 257 places. The current number on roll 235; and 

 (ii) to provide an additional site at Kenyon Lane, Middleton, with effect from September 2015 for 

      a further 30 children through the establishment of the Redwood Education and Enterprise 

      Centre.

Why does the Local Authority want to do this?

There has been an increase in the number of children born in the borough, and this will reflect an increase in demand for special school places, as it has for mainstream school places. At the same time Redwood Special School has seen an increase in the number of children with statements transferring from mainstream settings into Year 7 and also an increase in demand from children joining the school at Year 12. The notional balance within the school is 150 places 11-16 and 75 places 16-19.
What would happen and when?

To enable the admission of extra children on the main Redwood site, the building will be extended with 4 more classrooms and additional accommodation. In the short term there will be temporary accommodation to provide extra Year 7 places from September 2015. Also, an opportunity has arisen to enhance the post-16 provision for Redwood students by expanding onto the former City Learning Centre adjacent to Middleton Technology School from September 2015. This will provide an additional 30 post-16 places and programmes at the Redwood Enterprise and Education Centre will foster life and job skills, bringing independence and building confidence for these students.
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What will the Admission arrangements for the school and the Sixth Form be?

Additional places will be offered progressively over the next few years, as larger year groups of children work through the primary schools. There are no changes to the designation of the school or the existing admissions arrangements.

Further information & Consultation

The full consultation paper and other documents are available on the Local Authority Website at http://consultations.rochdale.gov.uk/research/additionalspecialschoolplaces
There is a 4 week representation period starting on 13th June 2015. This ends at midnight on Friday 10th July 2015. 

Who takes the decision?

Cabinet made the decision on Monday 8th June 2015 to publish statutory proposals which means that we are now entering a 4 week representation period. At the end of this statutory representation period, Cabinet will then make the final decision in accordance with Statutory Guidance and Regulations on 3rd August 2015.
How can I make my views known?

You can make your views known by completing the reply slip below or by writing to the Local Authority by letter or e-mail at the address below. If you want to ask questions about the proposals, meetings have been arranged as follows:
	Parents & Interested Parties
	Wednesday 17th June 2015 @ 10:30am

	Staff
	Wednesday 17th June 2015 @ 3:10pm

	Student Council
	Tuesday 30th June 2015 @ 09:15am


The closing date for comments is midnight on Friday 10th July 2015.
Comments should be sent to robert.aspinall@rochdale.gov.uk, or in writing to Robert Aspinall, School Organisation & Development Team, Rochdale Borough Council, Schools Service, Number One Riverside, Smith Street, Rochdale, OL16 1XU. 
Yours Faithfully

Sandra Bowness

Assistant Director

Early Help & Schools

…………………………..………  cut here      ………………………………………….

Redwood Secondary School - REPRESENTATION REPLY
	I SUPPORT THE PROPOSAL TO ENLARGE REDWOOD SCHOOL FROM 225 to 287 PLACES     
	YES
	

	
	NO
	

	I SUPPORT THE PROPOSAL TO ADD AN ADDITIONAL SITE TO REDWOOD SCHOOL AT THE FORMER CITY LEARNING CENTRE, MIDDLETON
	YES
	

	
	NO
	

	COMMENTS:
	
	

	
	
	

	NAME-                                                            CONNECTION TO THE SCHOOL:-
	
	


Please return this slip to: Robert Aspinall, School Organisation & Development Team, Rochdale Borough Council, Schools Service, Number One Riverside, Smith Street, Rochdale, OL16 1XU by Friday 10th July 2015
